Minutes of the Monthly Meeting of Stockton Parish Council 
held in the Village Hall, Stockton, at 7.15pm on 16th October 2017

Those present: -
Parish Councillors: Cllrs. H.Collerson, P.Banham, T.Warner H.Kittendorf, W.Rumsey, 

District Councillor: 

County Councillor: Cllr.A.Crump

Public:  1 Member of the public


Open Forum
There were no issues raised under open forum.

Apologies for Absence
Parish Cllrs: Cllrs.C.Millidge, J.Emberton
District Cllr:
County Cllr:

Acceptance of Apologies from Parish Councillors
It was proposed by Cllr.Warner and seconded by Cllr.Rumsey that these apologies be accepted - This motion was unanimously agreed.

Declarations of Interest
There were no Declarations of Interest.

Minutes of the meetings held on the 18th September 2017
These minutes having been previously circulated, it was proposed by Cllr. Kittendorf and seconded by Cllr.Rumsey that they be accepted as true records - This motion was unanimously agreed.

Matters arising from the minutes of the 18th September 2017
St.Michael’s Crescent garages: The Chmn. Noted that an objection to the proposed development has been made by the Warwickshire Countryside on behalf of the footpath association given that historically the whole path to the garages was considered the footway.
Street lighting: The list of all street lighting has now been received by the Clerk and will be forwarded to the Chmn.

There were no further issues arising from the minutes.

Planning Matters: -
There were no planning matters for consideration

Financial Matters
It was proposed by Cllr.Banham and seconded by Cllr.Warner that all invoices shown in the October 2017 Agenda Appendix 1 be paid - This motion was unanimously agreed.

Correspondence and Reports
There were no items for discussion

Finance & Strategy Group
There were no items for discussion.

Amenity Group
Mowing: Cllr.Kittendorf noted that D.Stanley has received his driving license back, and will now be able to quote for the village mowing. A copy of the new license will be held on file by the Clerk. Cllr.Millidge will arrange for a new mowing contract to be drawn up


Correspondence not passed to Action Group
 There were no outstanding items.


Ongoing References
Parish Paths: The Chairman will arrange for the division of all the village footpaths and give this map to all Cllrs for action.
Website: The Chmn. noted that we should use Facebook more, and the Clerk will send all agendas to Cllr.Emberton one week before the meeting, and notification of all training events attended are to be put on the website
Playing Field: It was noted that one of the double gates to the play area has been ripped off – the Chmn now has this in his possession and will contact M.Childs to have it re-hung as a gate.
Youth Shelter: The seat in the shelter is to be removed and placed on the green to stop cars parking on the green. The Chmn will contact M.Childs to facilitate this. Cllr.Warner noted that by removing the seat at the shelter we are in effect giving up and that something needs to be done about this vandalism

Additions and Removals to Ongoing References
There were no additions or removals to ongoing references.

Parish Council Calendar Actions
Monthly budget monitoring: This was shown and found to be in line with the budget.
Annual school report: This will be removed from calendar actions
Annual Insurance: This insurance is under constant review.
Cemetery fees: This review has been completed
Publicity for the Villager of the Year: The Chmn will arrange publicity.
Safety Audit of cemetery and playing field: This is ongoing.

Southam Town Council Transport Scheme
This item was left on file

Training and Meetings
Precept & budgeting: The Chairman attended this briefing and will give a review at the end of the meeting

District Council issues
There were no issues for consideration

County Council issues
Code of Conduct: Cllr.Crump noted that Stratford on Avon District Council will roll out a new Code of Conduct in the New Year.
Children’s centre; Cllr.Crump noted that all responses have now been received by the County Council.

Other Issues
Police: Cllr.Banham raised the lack of a police presence within the village, and asked that this be raised with the police authority.
A426 crossroads: Cllr.Warner noted that the answer from the highways department to our request for traffic calming at the crossroads was deeply unsatisfactory, and that we should write asking for their figures on all other sites, where it was claimed by the highways that were more dangerous than Stockton crossroads with a copy to Cllr.A.Crump. The Chmn will put something together.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dog mess: The Clerk is to get some spray paint to highlight dog mess within the village.
Verges at the Napton Road development: The Chmn met with P.Byrne and Taylor Wimpey regarding the possible extension to the current verges, and if Taylor Wimpey will fund them then the County Highways will not object (but then CC will not pay for them).

Precept & budgeting: The Chairman gave a detailed review of the training day and noted that it would be worth the Parish Council in its 2018 – 2019 budget deliberations to consider:-
Adding not the 80 new houses to the precept but rather split it into two with 40 in the 18-19 financial year and a further 40 in the 19-20 financial year
Parish magazine: Write a series of articles for the magazine detailing what individual Cllrs are doing for the community on an ongoing basis.
Annual report action plan: The Chmn to review.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.00pm.
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